
Summary of Burtle Parish Council Meeting – May 2024 

This was the annual meeting of the Parish Council Cllr R Dallimore was re-elected as Chairman and 

Cllr S Bull was re-elected as Vice chairman for the coming year.  Cllr N Ponsillo will continue as 

Footpath Liaison Officer.  

Planning 

Amended plans for change of use of agricultural land to domestic curtilage at Cherry Tree Barn, 

Robins Lane, Burtle were considered and Cllrs unanimously agreed to continue to support the 

application.  

Occupation of the dwelling known as 'Greystones' in non-compliance of the joint agricultural 

occupancy condition applied as condition 3 of planning permission 55/01/0008 at Greystones, 

Burtle Road. After discussion Cllrs unanimously agreed to support the application as they can see 

no reasons for the agricultural tie to remain.  

Finance  

Audit 2023-24 Accounts for 2023-24 were agreed.  Papers must be submitted to the external 

auditor by end of June.  

Grant to Burtle Church Cllrs agreed a grant of £500 for this current year towards the upkeep of the 

churchyard.  

Official portrait of King Charles 111. Cllrs have applied for and received a free framed portrait of 

the king and they hope that the Burtle Village Hall Committee will find space to hang it in the village 

hall.  

Next meeting Wednesday 5th June at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.  

 

 

 

 


